
WIU Council on General Education 
Zoom Video Conference 

September 8, 2022 
 
 
Attending: Mari Aanenson, Barry Birnbaum, Katherine Broughton, Rob Kelly, Barbara Lawhorn, 
Tonya Little, Elgin Mannion, Mark Mossman, Febe Pamonag, Jim Schmidt, Bob Vintrari, and 
Alisha White 
 
The meeting was called to order at 3:31 p.m. by chair Barry Birnbaum. 
 
Barry Birnbaum began the meeting by inquiring how the group would like to meet during future 
meetings.  The concern about a Zoom format is that discussion may be hindered.  Benefits of 
Zoom that were raised included: ease of showing documents to the group and that it allows 
Council members with time constraints easier access to meetings.  After discussion the group 
decided to meet via Zoom for now and revisit the issue during the last meeting in October. 
 
Mr. Birnbaum announced that Bill Thompson would like to talk to the council about the Faculty 
Senate at our next meeting. 
 
As it was the first meeting of the year, members of the council introduced themselves. 
 
With no other business the meeting was adjourned at 3:47 p.m. 
 


